
   
From the desk of Andin C.G. Bikker, Real Democracy parliamentary 
party 
  
  
Valero Energy Corporation, attn. Executive Team 
Via local office fax no.: 5843886 
  
  

URGENT 
  
Aruba, June 21, 2015 
  
  
Dear Executive Team, 
  
I am leader of and Senator representing the Real Democracy Party. I 
am also President of the Senate Committee that has been holding 
informational meetings, in reference to (efforts to explore the 
possibility of a reopening of) the refinery.  
  
As you may know the Senate of Aruba has recently adopted a 
Resolution in reference to the refinery, consisting in essence of the 
following proposal: A Committee should be formed a.s.a.p. to explore 
the possibilities of the reopening of the refinery and report back to 
the Senate; the exploration of said possibilities should be carried out 
and captioned within a foreseeable timeframe. 
  
In light of said Resolution the news last week that Valero Energy 
Corporation would not wait any longer and will continue with its 
plans to dismantle the refinery, is relevant and of great concern. 
Certainly given the fact that in other relevant news it became known 
that Citgo Petroleum Corporation would be interested in purchasing 
the refinery and that the Committee mentioned above is planning tot 
visit Citgo and Valero soon. 
  
Furthermore, the Senate has been advised that a number of factors 
have changed sufficiently in the refining industry, that could 
encourage other investors to acquire the refinery. 
  
Given these latest developments and relevant positive market 
conditions, it therefore cannot be excluded that other interested 
parties could (re)state their interest in the refinery as well. 



  
In 2010 major concessions were made by the State of Aruba to Valero 
in an effort to re-open the refinery and keep it operating. So, a fair 
chance was given to Valero to such an effect. In the same spirit, I 
request that you co-operate with the efforts to find another way to re-
open the refinery and keep open this valuable contributor to our 
islands economic health and strength. 
  
Therefore, in light of the aforementioned Resolution, the positive new 
developments, and given the importance of the refinery for our 
economy[1], I hereby would like to make a logical and most sincere 
request for Valero to put its plans to dismantle the refinery on hold. 
Postponement of Valero's intentions to dismantle the Aruba refinery 
is paramount and needed, so that a suitable investor can be pursued 
for a possible re-opening. 
  
Please advise at your earliest convenience. If you have any questions 
in light of the foregoing please feel free to contact me. 
  
Sincerely, 
  
  
  
Andin C.G. Bikker, Leader of PDR. 
Senator/ Author of the Resolution captioned above/ President of the 
Permanent Committee on State and Utility Companies 
Email: andin.bikker@gmail.com 
Cel. +297.7300000 
Facebook: Andin Bikker 
LinkedIn: Andin Bikker 
  
  
  
  
C.c.     Government of Aruba 
President of the Senate of Aruba 
          San Nicolas Business Association 
 


